Town of Greene Selectmen's Meeting April 22, 1996

Minutes will not become official until accepted at the next regular Selectmen's Meeting on May 6, 1996.

In attendance:

Timothy Doyle, Chairman

Maurice Levasseur William Nickerson Kevin Mower

Tim called the meeting to order at 7:00 P.M.. William read aloud the minutes from April 8, 1996, Moe motioned to accept them, Kevin second it and it was unanimous. Kevin read the minutes from the Special Selectmen's on April 17, 1996, Moe motioned to accept the minutes, Kevin second it and it was unanimous.

There was Public discussion.

Treasurer's Report - Laurie read aloud the Treasurer's Report.

Roads - Tim reported that the road crew worked on replacing culverts and edging the roads. He also noted that there was an estimated 30 thousand dollars worth of damage from the last storm and that the town applied for FEMA.

Letter State Planning - There was discussion and the board agreed to sign and send the letter to the State.

Meeting With Insurance Attorney - There was discussion and the board decided to reschedule the meeting for May 20th.

911 - Tim reviewed the letter from MMA stating that they need to hold a Special Town Meeting to adopt the 911 Street numbering and naming ordinance. Kevin motioned to hold a public hearing regarding the 911 numbering and naming on May 6th at 6:30 and May 20th at 6:30 P.M., and to hold the Special Town Meeting on June 3rd at 7:00 P.M., Moe second it and it was unanimous.

Ride Share- There was discussion on use of part of the Town Office parking lot for ride share. It was tabled until the next meeting.

Open Dump Day - There was discussion on this item and it was table until the next meeting.

Policy on Copy Charge - Moe motioned to accept the new policy, William second it and

it was unanimous.

Other - Moe asked if Fridays could be included on the weekends that construction debris is accepted at the transfer station. There was discussion and they decided to look into it and table until the next meeting. Moe also asked for discussion on getting volunteers to clean up the sides of the roads, and agreed to coordinate the effort.

At 7:37 P.M. Moe motioned to have executive session concerning Poverty Abatement 96-2, Kevin second it and it was unanimous. At 7:58 P.M. Tim called the meeting back to order. Moe motioned to deny Poverty Abatement 96-2, Kevin second it and it was unanimous.

Committee Reports

Selectmen signed the weekly warrants.

Tim read aloud the announcements.

At 8:09 P.M. Moe, motioned to adjourn the meeting, Kevin second it and it was unanimous.

Respectfully Submitted, Laurie Gilbert

Accepted and Approved,

Timothy S. Doyle, Chairman

Board of Selectmen